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WINDOW ROCK, Ariz. — Speaker Seth Damon 
and the 24th Navajo Nation Council offer their 
condolences to the family of Korean War veteran, 
Lee Cook, from Smoke Signals, Ariz.

Born in 1938, Cook is Bįįh Bitoodnii (Deer Springs 
Clan) and born for the Kinyaa’áanii (Towering House 
People Clan). He was honorably discharged from 
the United States Army. 

Last week, Delegate Begay presented a Navajo 
Nation Flag to the Cook family to honor Lee Cook’s 
military service on behalf of the Navajo People.

“Mr. Cook is a loving husband, father, and 
grandfather who served our country with great 
distinction,” said Council Delegate Kee Allen Begay, 
Jr. “One of our fierce Navajo warriors, Mr. Cook is 
remembered as a humble man who deeply loved 
his family and community. Aside from his sense of 
humor, he leaves behind traditional teachings that 
give strength to his family today.”

By the age of 16, while attending Keams Canyon Boarding School, he was drafted into the 
Army. Cook changed his birth date to serve in the military and specialized in the communications 
field. 

“After the war, Mr. Cook returned home to raise his eight children and to live a simple life,” said 
Speaker Seth Damon. “He was an avid Arizona Cardinals football fan who loved watching western 
films and taking care of his livestock. The Navajo Nation honors his life and offers our prayers to 
bring comfort to his family during this time.”

Army veteran Lee Cook is survived by his wife of 65 years, Ella R. Cook, and eight children - Alta 
James, Tommy Nodestine, Nancy Brown, Christine Cook, Sylvia Sloan, Sandy Cook, Martina Cook 
Johnson, and Frankie Cook. He had twenty-two grandchildren, thirty-five great-grandchildren, 
and three great-great-great paternal grandchildren.

He will be laid to rest at the National Memorial Cemetery in Cave Creek, Ariz., on November 
2, 2021.
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